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Mr. Najarian has been involved with ITU-R activities 
dating back to 1985.  
 
Mr. Najarian began his professional career in 1985 as a 
systems analyst for the Air Force and the Department of 
Defense on satellite communications networks. His first 
interaction with the ITU was to analyze the impact of 
WARC-85 on the U.S. geostationary satellites; and has 
remained regularly active in domestic preparations for 
the ITU-R, the WARCs and the WRCs.  By 1992, his career 
gradually transferred to Land Mobile communications, 
including VLF/LF propagation. 
 
From 1992 to 1995, Mr. Najarian was a technical and 
operational analyst as part of the UN Special Commission on Iraq (UNSCOM) inspection teams.  
This activity provided a broader exposure to UN activities, including the IAEA and UNDP.   
 
Since 1995, Mr. Najarian has been a regular participant in ITU-R activities and the WRCs, but 
mainly in Study Group 5 (formerly SG 8 as well as the activities of the JRG 8A-9B), as well as a 
number of activities in the ITU-T related to the collaboration among standards organizations 
including the Fully Networked Car. 
 
From 1996 to 2006, his career has progressed as Director, Telecommunications and Standards 
for the Intelligent Transportation Society of America (ITS) as a federal advisory body to the U.S. 
Department of Transportation.  This was followed by the National Telecommunication and 
Information Administration, from 2006 to 2009; and at the U.S. State Department since 2009. 
 
Mr. Najarian has authored many technical and regulatory papers on ITS radiocommunications, 
public safety, and land mobile communications.  In 1998 and 1999, he served as President of 
the Land Mobile Communications Council (LMCC), which groups more than 22 organizations 
representing the frequency managers, manufacturers, systems integrators, and end-users of 
land mobile and public safety communications, before the FCC. 
 
Mr. Najarian holds a Masters degree in Electrical Engineering from the University of Virginia, as 
well as a Masters degree in Business Administration (MBA) from the George Washington 
University (in Washington, DC) with a specialization in Finance and the Management of Science, 
Technology and Innovation. 
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